
Information Commissioner’s Office audit – Details noted etc. 
 
5 With reference to the minutes of 21st May 2025 (Print 1, page 199), 
continuing consideration of the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) audit for 
further information, there was submitted and noted the said report by the Director of 
Legal and Administration,  
 
(1) advising of the circumstances that led to the ICO carrying out an audit of the 
 Council’s handling of subject access requests under the data protection 
 legislation, as detailed in the report; 
 
(2) summarising the findings of the audit; and  
 
(3) detailing the next steps that had been undertaken and those planned to 

address the recommendations of the audit. 
 
 


